

## Anchorage School District

5530 E. Northern Lights Blvd. Anchorage, Alaska 99504-3135 (907) 742-4000 March 10, 2009

The Honorable Nancy Dahlstrom State of Alaska House of Representatives

Re: Alaska Railroad/Municipality of Anchorage Land Trade; HB 171

Dear Representative Dahlstrom:

It is my understanding that the above-mentioned bill is being considered at this legislative session.

The land trade proposed between the Alaska Railroad and the Municipality of Anchorage will result in a small parcel of land, directly in front of the entrance to the Government Hill Elementary School, being transferred to the Municipality of Anchorage. Last year the Municipality purchased the business located there, and razed the derelict building. If the parcel is owned by the Municipality it can be used to improve the entrance to the school and enhance student safety there.

The Anchorage School District is in support of this legislation and we urge the legislature to pass the bill in this session.

Thank you for your consideration.

Carol Comean

Sincerely yours,

Carol Comeau, Superintendent Anchorage School District